
Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 
Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 

 
The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, December 10th, 2024, at 1:30 p.m. 
in the Commissioners Room at the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant 
to public notice posted in three public places & on the Garfield County website. Chairman 
Krause called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. with the following present: Commissioners, 
Krause, Zulkoski and Hurlburt. 
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to approve the agenda, second by Zulkoski. Aye, all; Nay, none. 
 
Motion made by Krause to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioners meeting 
held November 26, 2024, second by Hurlburt. Aye, all; Nay, none. 
 
At 1:34 p.m., Chairman Krause recessed the regular meeting and opened the Board of 
Equalization. Deputy County Assessor Shelisa Lytle presented with tax list corrections #593 and 
#594. Motion made by Hurlburt to approve the tax list corrections as presented, second by 
Krause. Aye, all; Nay, none. At 1:36 p.m., Chairman Krause reconvened the regular meeting.  
 
Gary Kinney, County Road Superintendent, presented information on the road department. He 
stated that the dam top work will resume in the spring and reported that there was recently a 
string of sign vandalism on Highway 91 east.  
 
Resolution 2024-19; Vehicle Inspection Fees on Site. Motion made by Hurlburt to approve 
Resolution 2024-19, second by Krause. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Motion made by Zulkoski to approve the schedule of fees for the Garfield County Sheriff with an 
effective date of December 10, 2024, second by Hurlburt. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Jimmy Petersen, County Weed Superintendent presented with information on North American 
Invasive Species Management Association (NAISMA) membership. The membership fee is 
$100 annually. Motion made by Hurlburt for Garfield County to continue with annual 
membership with NAISMA, second by Krause. Aye, all; Nay, none. 
  
The District Court monthly report for November was reviewed as presented.  
 
The change in pledged collateral, revenue listing and disbursement reports presented by the 
County Treasurer was reviewed.  
 
Motion made by Krause to approve the credit card policy for Garfield County, second by 
Hurlburt. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Motion made by Krause to approve the 2025 meeting dates and payroll dates, second by 
Hurlburt. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Hurlburt shared information on the new building and stated that progress is going well and GLW 
will possibly be moving into the building as early as December yet. She also shared that a hiring 
panel between the City and County will be interviewing law enforcement applicant on December 
20, 2024.  
 



Motion made by Hurlburt to adjourn the meeting, second by Zulkoski. With no further business, 
Chairman Krause adjourned the meeting at 2:13 p.m. 
 
 
Attest: ______________________   Attest:  _______________________     
  Keri L. Koenigsberg,         Scott L. Krause, 
             Garfield County Clerk                    Chairman of the Board 


